Board of Education Work Session
Deer Trail School District 26)
Arapahoe Library District Meeting Room
128 Second Avenue
Deer Trail, Colorado
November 11, 2019
6:00 PM

“The mission of Deer Trail School District 26J is to provide an education within a safe
environment that empowers students to develop a foundation and understanding in becoming
lifelong learners, while embracing the qualities of respect, responsibility and follow-through to
become productive members of society.” ~Every Student, Every Day

Call to Order

Roll Call

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Agenda-Addition/Deletions
Construction Update

FFA Complex

School Calendar Conversation

Staff Christmas Party etc.

Adjourn
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Deer Trail School District 26J
Board of Education
Work Session of the Board of Education
November 11, 2019 at 6:00 PM

President John Price called the Work Session to order at 6:00 PM. All the board
members were present. Also in attendance were BJ Buchmann, Nanci Sweet, Hayley
Whitehead, Steve Vetter, Jim Andrews and Dave Smith.

MOTION: Mike Geesen made the motion to approve the Agenda. Wesley Thompson
seconded the motion. Cowell, aye; Cox, aye; Geesen, aye; Price, aye; Thompson, aye.
Motion carried.

Jim Andrews started the meeting off with stating everything that has been done and what
was going on with the job site. One dumpster is being left to finish the clean up around
the school. The punch list has almost been completed, it’s 99.5% complete. The locker
rooms are done. The auditorium will be done soon. They will be putting in a couple of
devices to change the flow of the air in the auditorium. Dave drew a picture to show the
board how that would look. We have an inspection on the 23™ of November. Seeding
will happen this week. MOA has not issued the completion documents so the warranties
will start once all those are finished. We will do an 11 month walk through and make
sure what isn’t working is replaced. The ice melt system was not working. It should be
up and going.

Mike Geesen is asking for a financial package for the football field...for if we cannot use
in in the 2020-2021 season. There is a plan for winter watering of the football field. The

well should be working. FFA complex-Mike Geesen spoke with Marty. There isn’t a lot
of difference for the two or three sizes that he is specking out.

There is a quick discussion of about the snow days that we have already used and how we
can make one or two up soon.

Adjourned at 7:02 PM.
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